


There are many upcoming events this semester to keep on our calendars in CHHS. The 

first is the basketball game on February 23. A radio program by CHHS including the 

Dean will be on during half time, with a discussion about homelessness. There will be an 

email sent out with details and links to reduced-price tickets. Everyone in the college is 

encouraged to help publicize and encourage attendance at the event.  

 

A town hall event will be held on March 6 from 5-7pm for faculty to come together to 

discuss and define topics for the roundtable community discussions in April. Four faculty 

members have been identified to lead the four different proposed topics – Laura D’Anna, 

Natalie Cheffer, Rashida Crutchfield, and Tara Gruenewald. The event will be held at 

The Pointe on campus. An email invitation is to come, with instructions to rank order the 

discussion topics based on the ones you are most interested in. Students will also be 

recruited to be involved in the discussion. The Round Table Discussion will be held on 

April 21 from 7-10am at The Pointe as well. Faculty will be placed at each discussion 

table based on their personal research priorities developed at the town hall.  

 

Also, core values have been selected. There will be a vote for faculty and students to 

select the final core values and their descriptions as part of the college identity. Please be 

on the lookout for the email to vote.   

 

V.  Academic Senate Report (Dr. Cormack) 

The University has identified 53 students studying at CSULB that are from the seven 

countries on the travel ban list. The senate discussed CSULB’s role as a sanctuary 

campus, and the nervousness around using that title for fear of losing Federal funding. 

They also discussed adding 3-year lecturers with at least six years of service to search 

committees for Associate Deans and Deans on campus. 

 

VI. Old Business 

 

¶ Virtual Tours 

Tiffanye and the college are working on contacting Academic Technology to film the 

virtual tours.  

 

¶ Student Success Committee 

There has been some feedback on the student success committee through email over the 

winter break. Dr. Ostergren and Tiffanye took what the Faculty Council recommended 

and created the outline of a document for the ad hoc committee on student success. The 

discussion was opened to setting parameters on the composition of the committee and 

terms served. It was recommended that lecturers be allowed to serve, as they are 

instrumental in serving the targeted groups – freshmen and sophomores. The final 

language was defined as “four to six faculty representatives from all different 

schools/departments open to all ranks, preferably with at least one member representing 

lecturers, tenure-track, and tenured faculty. Student representatives were defined as 

undergraduates, and terms were defined. 



¶ Lottery travel funding 


